
 

 

 
 
 

March 4th, 2025 
 
Dear Councilman Haris-Dawson, 
 
I am writing on behalf of LA Promise Fund to express my concern about 
the inappropriate language, racial slurs, and offensive behavior that 
continues to take place during LA City Council Meetings.  
 
As an organization dedicated to promoting equity and positive change 
for our communities, these council meetings are essential to our 
proceedings.  
 
Our community should not have to endure this vulgar behavior in order 
to voice concerns with the City Council. Additionally, groups that use 
violent language distract from real, meaningful conversations. 
 
We urge Councilmembers to enforce clear standards to restore order and 
ensure a productive environment for public discourse. Violators of these 
rules should not be tolerated. 

Sincerely, 

Edgar Campos  
LAPF, Chief Advancement Officer 


